
Notice Regarding Publication of Annual Financial Information for Policing, Fire and 
Crime Functions in North Yorkshire  

Following the establishment of the York and North Yorkshire Combined Authority 
(YNYCA) and the transfer of Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner functions to the 
Mayor, financial reporting arrangements have changed.  

From the financial year 2024/25 onwards, transactions relating to policing, fire and 
crime functions—previously reported separately by the Office of the Police, Fire and 
Crime Commissioner (OPFCC)—are now included within the Combined Authority’s 
Statement of Accounts. This reflects the statutory consolidation of functions and 
financial responsibilities under the governance of the Mayor and the Combined 
Authority.  

As a result, there will no longer be a standalone set of accounts for these services. 
Interested parties seeking financial information, including details of expenditure, 
governance, and audit arrangements for policing and fire services, should refer to the 
Combined Authority’s accounts.  

The draft Statement of Accounts for the year ending 31 March 2025, along with 
information on public inspection rights, is available on the York and North Yorkshire 
Combined Authority’s website here:  

[Transparency Commitment: Our Governance Openness Explained]  

As a separate legal entity the Chief Constable of North Yorkshire is required to prepare a 
set of statutory accounts that recognise all of the financial transactions incurred during 
2024/25 by North Yorkshire Police. The ser ae published here:  

[Police - Statement of accounts - York and North Yorkshire Combined Authority – 
Policing, Fire and Crime Team] 

https://yorknorthyorks-ca.gov.uk/governance-and-meetings/transparency/
https://www.northyorkshire-pfcc.gov.uk/police-oversight/finances/accounts-statement/
https://www.northyorkshire-pfcc.gov.uk/police-oversight/finances/accounts-statement/

